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UK Government Chief Scientific Adviser 

National Technology Adviser 
Head of the Government Science and Engineering Profession 

Professor Carole Mundell 

President of the Science Council 

By email only 

14 September 2021 

Dear Carole, 

Publication of the Government Science and Engineering Profession Strategy 

Thank you for your letter of 7 September offering your support and collaboration in delivering our 

Government Science and Engineering Profession (GSEP) strategy. Collaboration with the wider 

scientific community and their representative bodies is essential to the retention and development of 

scientists within the Civil Service. I am encouraged by how similar our ambitions are on 

development, talent, diversity and interchange. 

We are engaging with Science Council bodies (including the Royal Society of Chemistry, the Royal 

Society of Biology, the Institute of Physics, the Institute of Chemical Engineering, and the Institute of 

Mathematics and its Applications) through our professional recognition offer1. We are also finalising 

the mapping of Government Science and Engineering (GSE) technical skills to RSci, RSciTech and 

CSci competencies. These competencies are just the first tranche, and we aim to eventually include 

all 36 member organisations of the Science Council in this offer.  

Noting your comparison to government economists, my team are reviewing whether a long-term 

formal accreditation route for GSE members is possible. In previous conversations with the Science 

Council, we were told significant steps were required to accredit GSEP deep specialist or specialist 

job roles. I would welcome your thoughts on this, as accredited status would be beneficial to GSEP 

members. My GSEP team will reach out at working level, and will update us on their progress.  

You also raised diversity of science talent pathways, which I fully support. We are currently 

expanding our talent workstream within the GSEP, and will work with you to explore existing 

resources, how best to promote your range of offers to the GSEP, and how we could effectively 

embed these offers in government. 

Thank you again for your proactive support and engagement on these issues. I will get in touch with 

Helen Gordon as you suggest. This work is incredibly promising, and my team will keep us updated 

on their progress on GSEP accreditation, and wider GO-Science/Science Council engagement. 

1 https://governmentscienceandengineering.blog.gov.uk/2021/08/31/gse-professional-recognition-offer/ 

https://governmentscienceandengineering.blog.gov.uk/2021/08/31/gse-professional-recognition-offer/


 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
  

Patrick Vallance 

Head of the Government Science and Engineering Profession  


